 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
 January 14, 2020



The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm. via virtual technology (Zoom) due to the Governor’s Executive Orders related to the pandemic of COVID-19

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:  President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley and Vice President Gary Jones and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.  Excused Absence:  Bob Bengivenga
Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  since there was no flag presented, the Pledge was omitted.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2021:

President:

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open nominations for President.

Gary Jones made the motion to nominate Cheryl Nagel-Smiley for President of the Library Board of Trustees, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley accepted and asked if there were any other nominations for President of the Library Board of Trustees.  Hearing no other nominations, nominations were closed and the motion passed unanimously.


Vice President:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open nominations for Vice President.

Anne Troop nominated Gary Jones for Vice President of the Library Board of Trustees, seconded by Frank Lemos.  

Gary accepted and President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any other nominations for Vice President.  Hearing no other nominations, nominations were closed and the motion passed unanimously.


Treasurer:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open nominations for Treasurer.

Vice President Jones nominated Melissa Katsingris for Treasurer of the Library Board of Trustees, seconded by Frank Lemos.    

Melissa accepted and President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any other nominations for Treasurer.  Hearing no other nominations, nominations were closed and the motion passed unanimously.  


MINUTES:

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the regular library meeting minutes of December 8, 2020.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the regular library meeting minutes for 
December 8, 2020.

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos. The motion passed unanimously.


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13909 through #13943 totaling $59,623.98.  

Stephanie Wolak made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

MONTHLY REPORTS:


Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously.



Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement report.  There were no questions or comments and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  


Board President’s Report:  President Nagel-Smiley thanked the Board for their confidence in re-electing her as President.  

· Board committees will remain the same.

· Gary Jones will be the library’s representative for the town’s new committee (Human Relations Committee) 

· Any requests for changes to committee assignments should be submitted to the Board President by January 26, 2021. 

· The Capital Committee should meet by early March to update our Capital Plan. 


OLD BUSINESS:  There are no items under Old Business this evening.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public. 
Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.

There were no further questions or comments from the public.

President Nagel-Smiley stated that the public portion would remain open for the New Business.

NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  Approve the 2021 Board Meeting Schedule:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the 2021 Board Meeting Schedule.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.      

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the 2021 Board Meeting Schedule.  There were none.

In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.

2.  Approve the 2021 Holiday Schedule:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the 2021 Holiday Schedule.

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the 2021 Holiday Schedule.  There were none.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos. In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.  Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak agrees with all except Juneteenth (see explanation under trustee remarks).

3.  Approval of the Library Lawyer:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve Michael Cerone, Jr., Esq. as the Library Lawyer at a rate of $200.00 per hour, not to exceed $2,000.

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.

4.  Approval of the Computer Consultant:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve Arthur P. Walters, T/A Majestic Enterprises as the Computer Consultant at a rate of $95.00 the first hour then $85.00 per hour thereafter for site visits total fee not to exceed $20,000.00.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
5.  Approval of the Website Content Manager:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve Joan Delman as the Website Content Manager at a rate of $40.00 per hour, not to exceed $20,000.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
6.  Approval of the QPA:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve Kelly Cupit as the QPA at a rate not to exceed $2,000.00.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
7.  Approval for the Library Director to purchase materials:  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Library Director to purchase materials.  

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
8.  Designation of the library’s official newspapers:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to designate The Observer, The Courier News and The Home News Tribune as official newspapers for the South Plainfield Public Library and also TAP into South Plainfield (www.tapinto.net) shall be and hereby designated as the electronic news source for the library.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
9.  Approval of the updated dress code: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the updated dress code.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting. 
Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.


TRUSTEE REMAR KS:

Ray Rusnak:  I want to mention why I voted against Juneteenth.  It seems that everything is becoming a holiday and I think that another holiday should have been given up in place of Juneteenth.
Frank Lemos:  Happy New Year.
Gary Jones:  Happy New Year
Melissa Katsingris:  Under Linda’s direction the library staff did an incredible job in 2020. They always do an incredible job, but given what they faced in 2020 it was especially impressive. I hope we are able to open in 2021. I am proud to serve on this board. Happy New Year, stay healthy and safe                                                                                                        Anne Troop:  Happy New Year.  I hope everybody gets the vaccine.  Stay safe and healthy.
Stephanie Wolak:  Hope the vaccine works and we can all move forward and get back together soon.  Happy New Year.  
Annemarie Stoeckel:  I am looking at what positives came out of 2020. Electronic circulation has increased and library services have become more accessible to those who could not come to the library before. Happy New Year.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Happy New Year.  Thank you again for electing me as president.    I hope 2021 is a better year.  I found a quote…” we are not a team because we work together, we are a team because we care, respect, and trust each other.”  That sums us up. 


ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:05 pm.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
